Hanson Preservation Committee Minutes May 19th, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m by Vice chairman Patti Norton

Members present: Bill Strait, John Kemmett, Allan Clemons, David Harris, Phil Lindquist (arrived 7:05), Patti Norton, Laura FitzGerald-Kemmett, Bob Sears

Not Present: William Clay

Others Present: Maria McClellan, David Blauss

Motion to approve the minutes of the April 21st, 2010 meeting was made by John

Kemmett, second by Allan Clemons, vote: 7-0-0

Communications and Updates:

none

Old Business:

The \$750 bill for dues to the Community Preservation Coalition has not been paid, but will be paid before the next meeting.

Copy of the thank you letter sent by Patti to pre-application submittal applicants was noted.

**New Business** 

Motion by Bill Strait and second by Dave Harris to elect Laura FitzGerald-Kemmett chairman. vote to approve: 8-0-0

David Blauss and Maria McClellan of the Recreation Commission were present to answer questions and seek direction regarding their project submittal. Much discussion followed and the main issue to be resolved was the need for documentation by a licensed structural engineer as to the structural integrity of the building in regards to the scope of work proposed.

Application submittals for the following proposed projects were distributed to the committee members for review:

Re-roofing Historical Building submitted by the Hanson Historical Society and the Hanson Historical Commission

Restoration of Camp Kiwanee Firehouse submitted by Hanson Recreation Commission Poor Meadow Brook Conservation and Water Supply Protection Area Project submitted by Scott Petersen

Restoration and Preservation of Assessor's Maps on Linen, an 1856 Town of Hanson Map and Historical Books and Records submitted by Cynthia Long, Assessor/Appraiser for the Hanson Board of Assessors

Next meeting will be June 23, 2010, at 7:00 pm in the Selectmen's Room (NOTE THE CHANGE) A July 7th meeting has been added to the schedule.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm. vote: 8-0-0

Respectfully submitted:

David K. Harris, Jr. Clerk